December 14, 2005

MEMORANDUM FOR:  Priscilla A. Lewis, Chief, Labor Relations Branch, ARHLL

FROM:  Lisa A. Lowery, Co-Chair, AFGE Council 222, Midterm Bargaining Team

SUBJECT:  Discontinue of Employee Express

This serves as AFGE Council of HUD Locals 222 demand to bargain over the proposed intent to discontinue the contract for the Employee Express automated system.  Our preliminary proposals are as follows:

1. Training:  All employees shall receive hands on training in the use of the National Finance Center Personal Page website before the Department discontinues the use of Employee Express.

2. Effective Date:  This supplement shall become effective within 30 days of the date the parties at the negotiating table sign this supplement.

3. Printed Guidance:  Due to the length of time that may be between the training and an employee using the NFC system, the Department will provide all employees with a hard copy of the instructions for the use of the NFC system.  

Below is an information request.  This information needs to be provided prior to negotiations in order for the Union team to be properly prepared to begin negotiations.  

1. Are any HUD employees responsible for monitoring the contract with Employee Express?  If so, provide the required information according to the HUD/AFGE contract regarding affected employees. 

2. What is the annual cost of the Employee Express contract?

3. If the Employee Express system is discontinued, how will the funds be used in the future?

4. As with the Fed Traveler, will the Department have a system administrator capable of resetting passwords? If not, what are the requirements for passwords?

These are preliminary proposals only and the Union reserves the right to bargain or amend or add proposals in accordance with Article 5.  President Federoff or I will contact you when the Executive Board has appointed a Chief Neogitator.  

